BREVORT TOWNSHIP

BOARD MEETING

March 11, 2024

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Serwach at 6;00 pm by the Pledge of Allegiance.

 All Board members were present 

The public present were

Daryl Orr,, Steve Bird, Kellie Gerow, Mike Gerow, Gary Davis, Mark Peterson and Dennis Danielson

Supervisor Serwach asked if there were any additions to the agenda, there were none.

Clerk Matelski read February 2024 meeting minutes.. Motion to approve minutes made by Trustee T..Orr, seconded by Trustee W. Orr, Motion approved.

Clerk Matelski read the bills due. Motion to approve bills as read made by Brian Olsen, Treasurer, seconded by Trustee T. Orr..  Motion approved.

Treasurer B. Olsen read the Treasurer's report for February 29, 2024 2024. Motion to approve the reports made by Trustee W. Orr, seconded by Clerk Matelski. Motion granted.

New Business: 

Supervisor Serwach talked about the 2024-2025 budget. The meeting on this budget will take place March 23, 2024 at 11:00 am. He asked Treasurer Olsen to outline the budget for the parties present which Treasurer Olsen did. There will be some minor changes between now and the March 23rd date. 

Supervisor Serwach and the Board reviewed the 2024 pay resolution document. 

Chief Peterson stated that he is in negotiation with the federal government regarding joint fire protection. The agreement will last for 5 years once it is approved and the Township will receive a payment from the federal government for each time the Brevort Township Fire Department responds to a request to assist. Chief Peterson further stated that he needs to purchase ink for his printer which will be ordered through Amazon. Finally, he talked about the $10,000.00 which was previously discussed at a prior Board meeting. No answer has yet been received but he has received assurances that the money would be coming in the future. 

Mike Gerow talked about the grinder system and how Clark Township has run into problems regarding flushables. It appears that this product has caused problems with their sewer system. It was suggested that a letter be sent out to all sewer customers about no putting flushables or grease down the drains.  Treasurer Olsen stated that Maverick Construction is presently replacing all the grinders in Clark Township.

Dennis Danielson spoke to the Board regarding his desire to be considered as a member of the Planning Commission. Supervisor Serwach explained the function of the Planning Commission and that seating the Board and moving forward on this project will likely start in April 2024 after the budget meeting. 

Motion to adjourn at 6:30 pm made by Trustee W. Orr, seconded by Treasurer Olsen.  Motion granted.

